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March 11, 1951 

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 
434 North Maple 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 

Dear Sir: 

PETALUMA, CALIFORNIA 

This is to confirm your recent letter reporting the reception of this 
station on the morning of February 19, 1951, from 1:08 to 1:26 A.M. PST. 
Aeheck of our station log shows your report to be a very accurate one. 

Your report is especially appreciated in that several new tubes had be 
put in the rf section as well as new modulator tubes and it certainly is nice 
to know that after that was done the transmitter was performing well enough 
to be received by you in Albuquerque. 

The transmitter here is a sates 250 watter using an 807 xtal oscillator, 
813 buffer and a pair of 810's in parallel as final rf amplifiers. The final 
is modulated by a pair of 810's in push pull operating class B. 

I want to thank you very much for your fine letter and report on this 
station and I hope that sore day when I get my ham rig back on the air we can 
have a good old fashioned Ç,S0. My call letters are W6IGA. 

1490 KC. 

73, 

Edward N. Alcala, (Y e IGA) 

Acting Chief Engineer 

PETALUMA BROADCASTERS, INC. 250 WATTS 


